

July 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we approach the end of the summer term, we wanted to write to you to confirm the arrangements for GCSE Results Day this summer.

GCSE Results Day will take place on **Thursday 22nd August 2024**. Year 11 students can collect their results from the Sports Hall between 9am and 11am. Please note that due to building works in Leisure reception, entry to the Sports Hall will be via the back doors which face the Sixth Form block. Parking will be available in the main Leisure Centre car park or the Sixth Form car park (Oughtrington Lane, entrance after the Leisure Centre car park). Due to large numbers of students receiving results, please could we ask that parents remain outside the Sports Hall and only enter to see the exams officer if any queries.

Any Year 10, 12 or 13 students due to collect GCSE results/re-sit results can collect their results in the Sports Hall between 11am and 12noon – please note these will not be given out earlier due to the number of Year 11 results to issue. For any queries regarding exam results, please see Ms Lunt, our Examinations Officer who will be located at one end of the Sports Hall. Parents are welcome to park in either the Leisure Centre car park or in the Sixth Form car park.

On GCSE Results Day, students will receive a post-16 destinations email with an online link which they MUST complete, regardless of whether they are staying at Lymm High School Sixth Form or not. This form will enable students to enrol with us in the Sixth Form, or, if they are moving onto another college/apprenticeship, their destination will be recorded on this form. Please note, the paper version of the form that will be inside results envelopes is only for reference and students should just complete the online form via the above email. The Sixth Form team will be on hand to support students in the library on GCSE results day, should there be any queries regarding their chosen subjects. Once students have completed the online post-16 destinations form, they will receive confirmation of their enrolment by Monday 26th August. Please can we ask all parents to check with their Year 11 child that they can access their school email account to avoid problems on the day. If students need help with this, they should email <a href="mailto:ithelpdesk@lymmhigh.org.uk">ithelpdesk@lymmhigh.org.uk</a> as soon as possible.

There will be a number of staff present on the day, including our careers advisor, members of the pastoral Team and some subject staff if you or your child have any questions. Our independent careers advisor will be available in the Sports Hall. Whilst the majority of students will be celebrating their hard work paying off, sometimes this is not the case which can be a difficult and upsetting time – please click here for some information regarding well-being support for your child should they need it.

If students are not able to collect their results in person, they must email <a href="mailto:examsresults@lymmhigh.org.uk">examsresults@lymmhigh.org.uk</a> to arrange for their results to be sent via school email – please note this is usually only possible around lunchtime on results day after the exams officers have finished with queries in person.

It has been a real pleasure working with our Year 11 students this year - they have worked incredibly hard and we are extremely proud of the resilience, determination and maturity they have shown both during the exam

## Headteacher: Mr Gwyn Williams

Lymm High School, Oughtrington Lane, Lymm, WA13 ORB 01925 755458 info@lymmhigh.org.uk www.lymmhigh.org.uk















period and leading up to it. We wish them the very best of luck on GCSE results day and look forward to celebrating their no doubt fantastic achievements with them on the day!

Wishing you all a relaxing and safe summer holiday.

Yours sincerely

Man

Ms N Dixon

Assistant Headteacher